## 5/3/2014

To all Members of Council

SSD: Tom Braun Mayor: Sam Keller Police Chief: Joe Lally Law Director: Mark Waters

A meeting of Laws, Rules and Ordinances was held at City Hall on Tues. May 13, 2014, at 7:35 PM immediately following the Public Utilities Meeting.

In attendance:

Committee Members; Dennis Dinkelacker, Jim Sunderhaus, Jeff Baker, Bill Clark and Chair, Kitty Zech.

Council Members: Jim Martin and Amy Richter

Pres. Of Council: Debbie Slaughter, Safety Service Director: Tom Braun. Police Chief: Joe Lally and Cheviot Resident Nick Heyden.

Topic under Discussion: The request of Mayor Keller, Law Director Mark Waters and Police Chief Lally to Supplement our Ord. Books and bring them up to date with Local and State Codes.

Original price quote from American Legal was \$7200 - \$8200 for primary editing and printing and an additional \$395 for Folio. American would cap the editing and printing at \$8000 max.

After some discussion, American Legal agreed to drop their price to \$6000 max for primary editing and printing and \$395.00 for Folio. A \$2000 savings. They also agreed to let the city split the billing over this year and next.

The committee recommends that the City move forward with the Supplementation and take advantage of this price break to bring our Ord. Books current. Meeting adjourned @ 7:55 PM.

Repectifully submitted,

Kitty Zech, Chair

Dennis Dindelacker

Jim Sunderhaus

Jeff Baker

Bill Clark